
Pricing Update April, 2023 
A critical pricing update was posted to the live sites week of April 9, 2023. This update addressed two 
issues with Price Strategies. 

If you use Price Strategies to update or create pricing files this update may affect your pricing. 

The main issue is out-of-stock items. Due to supply chain issues, many of the national sources are out of 
stock on popular items. The pricing for these out-of-stock items is not being updated on their websites 
and sometimes artificially lowered. 

This can cause below normal selling prices to be calculated and output in your pricing files. To correct 
this issue, we have added a flag in the Price Strategy detail records to ignore out-of-stock items. The 
default is “ignore” out-of-stock items treating them as “not-valid” when it comes to generating your 
pricing. 

If you want to consider these out-of-stock items as “valid” when calculating your pricing, then you must 
check the appropriate option on your pricing detail records. See the screen shot below for details. 

The secondary issue is matching on sale items. These are items that are marked as on sale by the 
particular source such as the example below: 

 

Checking the No Stock option will match out-of-stock items. Checking the On Sale option will match the 
sale price. Not checking the On Sale option will match the “regular” lined-out price. 

 


